Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, January 13, 2015 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall. Members present: Warren Stolp, Jeffrey Ekholm, Amber Goss and Karine Woodman. Members absent: Larry Laakso.
A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve the treasurer’s report as read. Total receipts: $74,180.70. Total disbursements: $10,917.14. Total ending balance for the month: $795,334.84. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Stolp to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment. Motion carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Carissa McIlwain was absent however sent an email with an update on the Greenway Recreation Board. 
2. Brian Ekholm gave an update for the Town Hall Committee. A comprehensive plan was discussed and its options. The board agreed to have the committee look into costs and benefits of a comp plan. Members met with Chris from Blandin Foundation regarding 501c3. There would be a 2% (up to $50K) charge of any monies that passes their hands to handle tax deductible donations from organizations. They would channel funds for us. 
*Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to approve the agreement between Nashwauk Township and GRACF to act as a fiscal agent for nonprofit donations and needs to be signed by Clerk and Chairman. Motion carried unanimously.
Brian continued informing that Gary met with David from American Bank in Nashwauk to put together a financial package. They discussed a rate of approx. 4.2% and max would be $200-300K for loan.
Brian suggested getting a complete set of plans. Roger Saccoman was at last committee meeting and said he could work with Essar Steel on engineering if Essar were to contribute. Dick and Gary did forward information to Essar Foundation.
3. Hipsag gave an updated on the tractor repairs. On hold until parts arrive. 
4. A discussion was held regarding an invoice received from John Ripponen/Northwoods Harvesting. 
*Motion by Ekholm, seconded by Stolp to approve 24 cords rather than the 12 approved in the October meeting. Motion carried unanimously.


5.  No other old business was brought forward for discussion.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Oaths of Office was administered for Robert Coughlin as Supervisor A.

2. *A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Coughlin to appoint Warren Stolp as chairman for 2015. Motion carried unanimously

3. *A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to set the regular town meeting schedule for 2015; to remain the second Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM unless there is a conflict in scheduling, which notice will be given and posted. Motion carried unanimously.
4. *A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Coughlin to designate the posting places for town notices to be:  The Clerk’s Office and the Cloverdale Hall.  Motion carried unanimously.

5. A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to select the American Bank of Nashwauk as the town’s depository.  Motion carried unanimously. 

6. *A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Coughlin to select the Scenic Range News as the town’s publishing newspaper.  Motion carried unanimously.

7. A discussion was held regarding the wages and salaries for 2015. 
*A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve a 3% increase to wages for the supervisor, clerk, treasurer and hall caretaker. All other wages and salaries to remain the same. Motion carried unanimously.
8. A discussion was held regarding the Clerk’s request for an employee handbook. The clerk will work with the treasurer to put one together and bring to a future meeting for approval. 
9. *A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Stolp to change the March township meeting to Monday, March 9th, 2015 at 7:00 pm due to the annual meeting occurring on Tuesday, March 10th, 2015 at 7:00pm. Motion carried unanimously.

10. A reminder was given regarding the Board of Audit meeting which will be held directly after the scheduled February board meeting. A discussion was held regarding changing the February regular board meeting. 
*Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to change the regular township board meeting to Wednesday, February 11, 2015 at 4:30pm. Motion carried unanimously.
11. *Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to renew the Certificate of Deposit #1567 with American Bank. Motion carried unanimously.


12. A discussion was held regarding the donation requests from the City of Nashwauk Halloween Party and the 4th of July celebrations. 
*Motion by Ekholm, seconded by Coughlin to donate $300.00 to the Halloween Party. Motion carried unanimously.
*Motion by Stolp, seconded by Coughlin to donate $300.00 to the Nashwauk 4th of July celebrations. Motion carried unanimously.
13. Correspondence

· Greenway Recreation Board
· ICTA meeting minutes
· Rams Letter

· Happy Holiday card from Fastenal
14. A discussion was held regarding the red pickup truck making noise, coming from the rear end and transmission. TJ’s Auto looked at it and suggested starting with new tires, since they are different. 
*Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to purchase 4 new tires from Latvala (with government discount) for the 2008 Chevy 1500.00. Motion carried unanimously.

15. The board discussed hiring Roger Saccoman as the architect on the new town hall project. The board instructed Brian Ekholm to research getting costs estimate on engineering to design the building.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to adjourn at 8:15 PM. Motion carried unanimously.
The next regular meeting will be on Wednesday, February 5th, 2014 at 4:30PM in the Cloverdale Hall.
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